Town Council Meeting January 5th, 2021 Westport Town Hall

The Westport Town Council held a special session at the Westport Town Hall, with the following present; Harry Pray III, President, John Organist, Joyce Brindley and Gloria Alumbaugh. Harry Pray called the meeting to order at 2:30 PM.

<u>Commonwealth Presentation of Westport Wastewater Utility Improvements Preliminary Engineering</u> Report:

Commonwealth Engineer, Rachel Runge presented a report on findings and recommendations as the Westport Wastewater Company is coming to the end of their compliance plan with IDEM. Commonwealth presented an updated compliance plan to gain more time with the state but still show that we are making steps to correct the wastewater overflow issues. IDEM expects Westport Wastewater to have zero Sanitary Sewer Overflows (SSO'S) and wastewater violations so the town has to make a decision to take steps such as moving towards a new Wastewater project to avoid fines or a sewer ban from the state. The council discussed all their options with Commonwealth engineers and decided to make an official vote at the Monthly Council Meeting on January 11th 2021.

John made a motion to close the meeting, seconded by Harry.

Harry Pray III, President

Joyce Brindley, Councilwoman

John Organist, Vice President

At: Gloria Alumbaugh, Clerk Treasurer